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Raul is a handsome officer worker under the orders of a 
titanic boss that humiliates him frequently. He is a 
frustrated person that relieve his frustration killing 
women that meets by classified ads in the newspaper. He 
cuts her throat using a silver razor blade which is a 
fetish for him. 
 
One day, his boss orders him to come to his home to help 
his wife. In an moment of rage, Raul kills the woman and 
hides the corpse. When he comes back to the office he is 
told Rebecca, a secretary, that his boss has been found 
death in a hotel room, without heart. 

Claire is a low class very pretty woman. She is tasteless 
but have the dream to be rich and glamorous like the woman 
that appears in the gossip magazines and think that a good 
way to reach her dream is marrying a rich man. Because of 
this, she answers an ad, that sees in a newspaper page, 
used for wrapping a steak, given as a present from Damian, 
a young butcher who is sincerely in love with her. 
 
Claire meets Raul. He seduces her and after having sex with 
her, Raul kills Claire. Her corpse appears at the exit of a 
water waste pipe. 
Damian is desolated. After the girl death, he becomes 
fanatic of the cheap detective novels in pulp. He often 
comes to visit the policeman in charge of the case, but the 
police have not found the killer yet, and he is worried 
that the murder of his loved Claire will be filed and 
closed. 
 
He would like to be a hard-boiled detective, similar to 
those that appears in the novels he reads compulsively, 
instead of an honest worker, and catch the killer himself. 

After a time, Raul changes his tactic and instead of 
putting an ad, he answers one. That's the way he meets 
Alice, a dolls's Taylor and owner of a dolls shop. But deep 
down she is a killer like him. After a meeting in a café 
they try to kill each otherher. 
 



They are into a building in ruins and a part of the 
building falls down over Raul who is gravely wounded. She 
is about to take his heart when appears a homeless. Alice 
leaves and the homeless thinks the man is dead. He steals 
him the wallet, the watch and the silver razor blade. He 
has a particular mark at his face, a dark birth spot. 
 
In the morning the police find the body without 
identification.He Has the face disfigured by the woundes. 
They take the body directly to the hospital morgue. 

Many month later, Damian the young butcher meets Rebecca 
the secretary in a cafe, apparently by chance. He wears 
like a worker (Corduroy jacket and cup) She looks very 
simple and shy (formal gray office suit, glass, hair combed 
in a bun) They begin to chat about its worries. Damian 
about Claire’s murder and Rebecca about his workmate Raul, 
disappeared months ago. 
They agree to join, in order to investigate both cases, 
just like a play. She suggests him to dress in suit like 
the novel's detective. She offers him one that belongs to 
an ex-boyfriend died in accident. She shows him the small 
gun (6.35 cal.) that carries in the bag as self-defense. . 
At the next day Damian comes to Rebecca’s flat for a 
dinner, and then she begins to seduce him in a thin manner. 
She speaks to him about how offended she was by the men. In 
the bedroom she has a big doll. 
She suggests him to come next Saturday night to a night-
club for fun. 

In the meanwhile, Alice is at her dolls shop, when comes in 
a man with a little girl. The man is the guardian of the 
child. Her name is Lily, she is an orphan (her mother and 
father died in strange circumstances) Her tutor, a selfish 
man, thinks she is evil, but Alice feels a special 
connection with the girl, even both have red hair. Some 
dolls are bigger than usual. Alice says that they have 
heart. Alice propose Lily's guardian to adopt her. He 
agrees thinking in getting away from such a strange child. 
Alice and the man make an appointment for the week later. 

Rebecca and Damian meets at the “Red moon club” They look 
quite different people from the first time they met. Damian 
wears suit, hut and tie and have a thin mustache. He looks 
a detective film actor. Rebecca is well make-up, the hair 
loose, and wears a close fitting dress in generous 
neckline. She looks sensual and beautiful and behave at the 
club in an extroverted manner. They drink and take drugs. 
For Damian is the first time that takes LSD. There they 
meet Alice. Rebecca introduce her as a very close friend, 
like a sister. After a while Alice leaves the club. Damian 



feels strange and goes to the toilet. When he comes back, 
Rebecca is quarreling with a man. Damian hits him 
furiously. When the man is gone, Rebecca explains to Damian 
that the man was an ex lover that harrass her. Damian is 
confused and gets out the club. 

Damian walks alone. He is confused and has the impression 
that someone is following him. When he cross by the bridge, 
seems to see someone in the middle of the fog.  
He looses the conscience and wakes up in his bedroom 
without remembering clearly. He finds Rebecca’s gun in his 
pocket. 
 
In parallel, a mysterious man appears in the old town. He 
has the face disfigured by many scares and use a stick 
because walks limping. His named as Faust but actually he 
is Raul, the killer. He was presumed death, but he survived 
and now is looking for the homeless that stored his silver 
razor blade. Along his pursuit kill a homeless in a 
horrible manner. Then meet Barbara (named Betty Bop) a 
prostitute, drug-addicted and ill. Under threat, she agrees 
to help him. Finally, they find the homeless that was 
looking for. He confesses that sold the blade to a pawn 
shop. Faust kills him in a creepy scene. Faust and Barbara 
come to the pawn shop, kill the owner in a horrible manner 
and Faust get back his razor blade. Then he begins the 
search of Alice the killer Taylor. He wants revenge. Soon 
he locates the dolls shop. 

By chance, Damian meets Eugene, a lurid crime journalist. 
They get on and the journalist tell to Damian that one man 
has been found death in the river with a fire gun shot in 
the head, The bullet fit with Rebecca's pistol ammunition. 
And the description of the death man fits with that one 
Damian hit at the club. Also, the journalist relates that 
was not the first time he knows about a crime committed 
with the same special ammunition. Damian speaks to Eugene 
about Rebecca, the pistol and his doubts about what 
happened at the club and after. Before investigating at the 
newspaper, they conclude that there is a link between 
Rebecca, Alice and the several murders. Also, they find a 
connection with Raul, Claire’s killer. As well, they think 
he is alive. 
 
Damian meets Rebecca at her flat. He discovers that inside 
the doll she has in the bedroom, there is a mummified human 
heart. 
Damian is sure that Rebecca and Alice are two serial 
killers but does not say anything to her. She seduces him, 
as a strategy to still manipulate him. She confesses that 
also thinks  Raul is alive and propose Damian to catch him. 



In turn, the journalist makes the same macabre discovery at 
Alice'shop, where he finds dolls with human heart. 

Rebecca comes to Alice's shop. By a chat, we know that in 
fact they are sisters. Alice killed her father and still is 
killing since there in a collaboration with Rebecca. She 
takes out the heart of her victims. Also, we know they are 
ocasionally lovers.  
The little Lily comes with her guardian and his lover. 
Rebecca, Lily and the woman take a walks while, supposedly, 
Alice and the child's guardian check the adoption papers at 
the shop. But Alice kill the guardian and takes out his 
heart. 
When his lover (a married woman) comes back Alice tells her 
that the man left without her. 
The woman comes out sad and walks, thinking in going back 
with her husband.  
Raul is in front of the Alice’s shop, Guarding. Follows the 
woman and kills her. Then leave the corpse at Alice's shop 
door with a note where he writes a text like the ones she 
checks in her newspaper ads. Immediately Alice realize is 
him that has come back looking for revenge. She also wants 
to kill him since that night. 
Alice decides to move to the child house, an isolate 
mansion outside the city beside a forest. 

Damian, following an intuition, comes to Feigrvear, a bad 
reputation district in the old town. He thinks Raul could 
be hiding there. He meets Amanda in a bar. She is an 
actrice and ex-convicted who was in jail due to try to kill 
her husband. But she is a good person and, after listening 
the story that Damian tells her about Claire, her killer 
and Rebecca, offered to help him.  
Damian describes Raul to Amanda, if it was the case she had 
seen him. By this way he knows where Raul is living, a poor 
hotel. He stands out, in front of the hotel. Raul comes 
out. Damian follow him till an abandoned garden where is an 
old chapel and graveyard. 

Damian faces Raul who thinks he comes to kill him by order 
of his antagonist, Alice. Raul confesses to be the killer 
of Damian's love Claire, Raul warn Damian about his 
relationship with Rebecca and Alice. He let him 
onconscience and in the bottom of an empty grave semi 
buried. When Damian wakes up and comes out the grave finds 
a note and a small key of a mail box. In the note, Raul 
order him to pick up something. 

Damian, Amanda the actrice and Eugene the journalist trace 
a plan in order to obtain a double purpose. In one hand, 
unmask Rebecca as the true killer of her ex-boyfriend and 



in consequence get free of the ramp she lays, making him 
appear as suspected of the murder. And on the other hand 
obtain revenge for Claire's murder. 
Eugene publishes a false news in the newspaper, saying that 
a wife of the murder has appeared suddenly, an actrice 
called Amanda. He also speaks with the police. For his 
part, Damian comes to visit Rebecca with a copy of the 
false newspaper and that was in the mailbox and the pistol. 
He related her his meeting with Raul. He takes to her an 
portentous ring. He explains to her that Raul threaten him 
for lay a tramp to Alice. Rebecca explains to Damian that 
the ring belonged to his boss. She confess Alice is her 
sister and a psychopathic killer and the ring is the proof 
that shd killed her boss. 
Damian convince her that he is in love with her (laying) in 
order that she can suspect nothing about the tramp. He 
tells her that they can lay a tramp to Raul in such a way 
that Alice can kill him without risk, because he claims 
Raul wants to kill her sister as she already knows. She 
agrees and indicates him where is Alice. Damian convince 
her to go to see Alice and explain her the plan in person. 
When Damian leaves the flat, Rebecca phones Alice and 
update her. In fact Rebecca does not trust at all Damian 
and suggest her sister to kill him, because he has already 
too much information about its crimes,  
But, instead of Damian, Raul appears in the mansion by 
surprise (Damian said to him that Alice was found in his 
double play). Alice and Raul fight and finally he kills her 
but Raul is gravely wounded. He escapes when the police 
appears (they received an anonymous call) Lily, the child 
has witnessed all the events, 

Rebecca dresses in manswear, comes to the cinema studio. 
She finds Amanda in a set and shoots her because she had 
believe the false news and think she can recognize her as 
the true killer. Amanda falls down covered with blood. 
Rebecca confess her crime in a delirium moment. Then 
appears the police and catch her. By her surprise Amanda 
stands up alive. Following the plan, Damian changed the 
pistol bullet for blank ones, and Amanda’s wounds was a FX. 

Damian is meeting with Amanda and Eugene, they regret Raul 
the killer had escaped, but Amanda claim he will pay for 
his crimes sooner or later. 
 
Almost one year later, Raul appears at his old office. He 
tells to the new boss he had suffered a serious accident 
and closed the memory for a long time. He wants to recover 
his job. After a time he decides to start killing women 
again. By a newspaper ad, he meets a woman in a café 
(Amanda, the actrice) She is dressed with a dress print 



with flowers. She poison him and while he is going death 
with a great suffering, she related to him who is she and 
that the ad was a tramp, because she and Damian were sure 
he’ll come back and were waiting for the time to revenge 
Claire. She says that the dress she wears belonged to her. 
Finally, she cuts his throat with his own silver razor 
blade as he did with his victims. 
 
In a final scene there are Amanda Eugene and Damian beside 
Claire tomb.  

 

 
 
 
 


